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CASE 20-E-0197 -  Proceeding on Motion of the Commission to 

Implement Transmission Planning Pursuant to the 
Accelerated Renewable Energy Growth and 
Community Benefit Act. 

 
 

NOTICE SOLICITING COMMENTS 
 

(Issued July 24, 2024) 
 
 

On June 3, 2024, Central Hudson Gas & Electric 

Corporation, Consolidated Edison Company of New York, Inc., Long 

Island Power Authority, New York State Electric & Gas 

Corporation, Niagara Mohawk Power Corporation d/b/a National 

Grid, Orange and Rockland Utilities, Inc., and Rochester Gas and 

Electric Corporation filed recommendations for reducing the 

Coordinated Grid Planning Process (CGPP) cycle to two years.  On 

July 15, 2024, Department of Public Service staff filed a mid-

cycle assessment providing an update on progress of the CGPP and 

recommendations for process improvements to the CGPP.   

PLEASE TAKE NOTICE that any interested person or 

entity is invited to submit comments on either filing or on 

both filings, identified above, through October 7, 2024.  

Please go to www.dps.ny.gov, click on “File Search” (located 

under the heading “Commission Files”), enter “20-E-0197” in 

the “Search by Case Number” field, and then click on the “Post 

Comments” box located at the top of the page.  Those unable to 

file electronically may mail their comments to the Hon. 

Michelle L. Phillips, Secretary, New York State Public Service 

Commission, Three Empire State Plaza, Albany, New York, 12223-

1350. 

  



CASE 20-E-0197 
 
 

-2- 

  Comments submitted in accordance with this Notice 

will be posted to the Department of Public Service’s website 

and included in the record of this proceeding.   

 

 

       

(SIGNED) MICHELLE L. PHILLIPS 
Secretary 
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